

We praise the Lord for answering your prayers with helping us in His ministry here in Thailand and for your faithful support!

As we told you in our last prayer letter Omicron started arriving here toward the end December and stopped us from having the additional outreaches that we were planning to do for Christmas. Unfortunately Omicron has not gone anywhere, which has hindered some of our outreach ministries; but it has not had too drastic of an effect on people coming to the church meetings, and we praise the Lord for this!

Also in our last prayer letter we told you that the Lord answered one of our prayers of being able to go to the home community of one of the faithful attendees of Wiang Ping BC and have a Christmas outreach there. After the new year, this family opened their house for us to start regularly going there. Our group started off by going there and trying to talk to people, and we were able to gather some of the young people together and teach English and some Bible truths to them and then we finished the afternoon off by having an evening Bible study at this family's house there in this community. Unfortunately from around the third time we went there some parents started forbidding their children from joining in with us. And around two weeks after this, there was a Covid outbreak in the community; so we had to stop the evangelistic English classes, but we still have been having the evening Bible studies there.

Then in February the husband, wife, their oldest son and one of the Ban Samuel students got baptized and joined Wiang Ping BC. The evening Bible study at their house in this community is slowly growing, and three people have made professions of faith. Around 3 years ago a Catholic missionary had a Catholic assembly in this community but because of his health, he closed it down and the building just has been sitting there since then. We need you to pray with us that the Lord will do a miracle and the Catholic diocese or whoever owns this building will give Wiang Ping BC this building for free or will sell it to

Wiang Ping BC. This building is only a 4 minute walk

from the center of this community, and it is one house away from a community store. And pray that no other religious groups will come into the Bang Pong community.

At the end of January we had a community meeting in Pa Mai Deng about the church building there, and the overwhelming majority of the community members said the church building is community property because the man that headed up the building of the church building did not use his own money but went around to different churches etc and asked for funds to build this church building and many of the people in the community helped build the building for free. We praise the Lord that all this has been settled and the overwhelming majority of the community has no problem with us using the building for free in trying to help people come to know the Lord and develop their lives. Most of this is because they have seen us already doing this for several years now. Please continue to pray with us for the Pai Mai Deng community in several matters with one being we had a person do something that has been a stumbling block to several there. There are also many that need to repent and be born again and others that need to get serious with their relationship with the Lord. Also, pray for harmony, unity and spiritual growth among the believers there.

I would like to ask if your church uses any Bible story flash cards that are notebook paper size or larger, if someone could see if they could take a closeup picture or scan 2-3 of these and email me the pictures to see if we can use them on our tablet. Also, if your church has any questions about Thailand and our ministry here, please email me these questions, and I can answer these by email or make a short webcam video in answering these questions and will then send you a link to download the video and play it for the church.

For the Millions of Untold Souls in Thailand,

Brian, Evelyn, Ruth and Rachel McClain

